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Lesko, Robin A - DNR

From: Drews, Mark D - DNR
Sent: Monday, July 17, 2023 10:12 AM
To: richardg@kprginc.com; Alido, Ferdinand
Cc: Drews, Mark D - DNR
Subject: Navistar Parking Lot
Attachments: navistarparkinglotltr723a.pdf

Ferdinand, 
 
Please find enclosed a letter regarding the south parking lot interim action. Call or e‐amil me if you have additional 
questions or comments.  
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Mark Drews 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
141 NW Barstow St., Rm 180 
Waukesha, WI 53188 
Cell Phone: 414‐207‐2133 
Fax: 262‐574‐2128 
mark.drews@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 

         

 



 

July 17, 2023 
 

 

Navistar, Inc. (email only)      
Ferdinand Alido     
2701 Navistar Dr. 
Lisle, IL 60532  
 

 Subject: Review of “South Parking Lot Remedial Action Completion Documentation” 
Former Navistar International Corp./RMG Foundry 
1401 Perkins Avenue, Waukesha, WI 

   WDNR BRRTS Activity # 02-68-098404, WDNR FID # 268005430 
 

Dear Mr. Alido: 

 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the above “South Parking Lot 
Remedial Action Completion Documentation”, dated April 20, 2022, from KPRG. The DNR reviews 
environmental investigation and remediation cases for compliance with state statutes and rules to 
maintain consistency in the investigation and remediation of these cases. After review of the above 
report DNR is providing the following comments:  
 
Interim Action Soil Removal 
During November 2021, a total of 3,584 tons of TCE impacted soil present to the water table was 
removed from the parking lot property. Confirmation soil samples were collected after excavation. DNR 
is approving the Interim Action for the parking lot, however residual soil impacts are present at the 
water table.  
 
Groundwater Investigation 
Additional groundwater sampling is required in the area. A stable or reducing groundwater 
contamination plume is required before site closure can be granted.  
 
Until the site investigation and closure requirements have been met, your site will remain “open” and 
you also will need to continue to submit the semi-annual progress reports, as required by s. NR 711(1), 
Wis. Adm. Code. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 262-574-2146 or by e-mail at 
mark.drews@wisconsin.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mark Drews 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
   
c:  KPRG, Rich Gnat, 14665 W. Lisbon Rd., Suite 1A, Brookfield, WI 53005, (e-mail only)

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Adam N. Payne, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 
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